The Civil Parish of Workington
Minutes of a meeting of the electors for the Civil Parish of Workington held at 6.30pm on Wednesday 29 April 2015 in the Trades Hall, Brow Top, Workington.
In attendance: Cllr Mary Bainbridge, Mayor of Workington, 8 electors (all of whom were town councillors). Town councillors present were Cllrs B Reville, A Bales, J Osborn, H Harrington, K Hansen, B Cannon, B Miskelly. 
Also present: Town Clerk, Ms E Shaw, Cumbria County Council
1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllrs C Armstrong, L Baldry, P Bales, M Heaslip, E Johnsen, F Johnstone, J Wright
2. Declarations of Interest
No declarations of interest were received.
3. Minutes of the previous meetings
The minutes of the meeting on 30 April 2014 were affirmed as a true record.
4. Annual Report

The Annual Report of the Town Council was received and accepted.
5. Town Council Accounts 

A statement of the Town Council accounts for the year ending 31 March 2015 was received and accepted.

6. Observations on the budget for 2015-16
Observations on the budget for 2015-16 were received and accepted.

7. Cumbria County Council

Cumbria County Council’s Area Manager for Allerdale gave a brief outline of the council’s activities in the town, in the context of reshaping services to respond to the fall in income from central government. Community Asset Transfers were being developed for the Moorclose Community Centre and for the land at Solway Road. Improvements were being made to the railway station forecourt and the council was working with the Harbour Board to develop its strategic assets.
The county council was not leading on the development of the Workington Academy, as this process was out its powers, but it was an active partner in the development of the new school.

The council was keen to work with partners in Workington and would be continuing to invest in the community through grant such as the 0-19 and the members allowance schemes. A resident asked why the Transport Heritage group had been given notice at the old fire station. Ms Shaw explained that this was for tenders to be made on the proposed extra care facility. 

The Mayor thanked Ms Shaw for her report.

8. Allerdale Borough Council

Cllr B Cannon gave a short account of the borough’s main activities in the light of a predicted 40% cut in revenue funding from central government. Restructuring had attempted to maintain frontline services. The Community Hub at the Town Hall was now occupied and the Carnegie Theatre would be transferred to a Trust in May. .The Leisure Centre development was proceeding on time and the council had committed £50k to a help develop sports in Moorclose after the sports centre’s closure. The £10,000 Town Centre grant scheme was continuing and developments would be brought forward for other assets, particularly north of the Port, where the closure of Eastman was creating problems. The UTC had also now opened and this was an important part of meeting the skills agenda.

The Mayor thanked Cllr Cannon for her report.

9. Issues from Electors

None
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 19.04

